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Hello all! 

Thank you all for all of your prayers and support! The Lord has been so good to our family as we continue to go ahead full 

time for His service. The beginning of March, we took a Senior Trip with Brianna, and on our way back, we stopped at Light of 

Calvary Baptist Church for a missions presentation and singing.  

Next, we went to Roberta Baptist Church for their 2nd annual Missions Conference. We have also been able to record anoth-

er 15 song album coming soon! God has been so good to allow us to be used as a family in many facets in ministry , music,   

helping in church planting, church building, encouraging the church, and tent ministry to spread the gospel. I do want to take 

a moment and thank God for the willingness of my wife and all my children have to serve the Lord.  

We were asked to come sing at Calvary Baptist Church in Asheboro, NC with Pastor Grayson McNeill. 

This church and family has been such an encouragement to our family! We are so thankful for the many 

Pastors and friends that continue to have us in, pray for us, and encourage our family! 

Next, we were asked to come to a Youth Retreat in Southport, NC with Hilltop Baptist 

Church. What a great time we had! We saw a teenage girl give her life to Christ after the message brought by 

Pastor Chris Haizlip. The next day, she was baptized in the ocean! How awesome! Then that Sunday, we were 

asked to do a Sonrise service on a pier at the ocean. It was a beautiful morning and a wonderful service with 

Sonrise Baptist Church with Pastor Rodney Cox! 

On the first weekend in April, we were with Carmel Baptist Church to introduce them to Bible Handout, and 

also be with them for their Sunday morning service. We had a great turn out by the church and people       

stopping by.   

Next, we were at Exodus Baptist Church with Pastor Michael Ballard, to sing for 

their revival. What a wonderful time in the Lord that we had while there!  Our family was 

greatly encouraged.  Thank you, Exodus Baptist, for taking our family on for support!              

The following Sunday, we were at Shining Light Baptist Church with Pastor Gary Blalock to sing 

and present our work. We enjoyed our time there as well, and was blessed to see the Lord move in a special 

way in the Sunday evening service.  

Next, I was off to Gospel Light Baptist Church in Carrollton, GA to help with a remodel on a church plant. 

They were building a bathroom, children’s church room, and nursery in a singlewide they bought that was 

used for a construction office. I was able to get some men to volunteer to help which included Bro. Joey  

Pegram from Craftsmen For Christ. What a joy it was to work with these men who give us their time and 

some of their lives to help  churches and ministries be built and added to! 

We finished up the month at Lights for Christ Ministries with Pastor Cole Dillon. Pastor Dillon just took this church and is   

rebuilding from the ground up, teaching solid KJV doctrine and doing an excellent job! Please continue to pray for us as we 

travel and do what God has called us to do! 

“”Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth labourers into his harvest.”  Matthew 9:38  
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